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CIRCULAR

The President,
Mumbai & Nhava Sheva Ship Aeents Association
The President,
Brihanmumbai Custom House Brokers' Association (BCBA)
The Secretary
Bombav Chamber of Commerce & Industries
The President,
AII India Liquid Bulk Importers Exporters' Association
The President,
Indian Merchant chambers
The Secretary,
A11 India Association of Industries
The President,
Maharashtra Ra'iya Motor Owners' Association
The President,
Maharashtra Truck Owners' Association
The Secretary,
Mumbai Raiva Bus Tempo Truck Vahatuk Mahasaneh
The President,
Maharashtra Tank Lorries Owners' Association
The President,
Maharashtra Crane Owners' Association
The President,
Multimodel Transport Operation of India

Sirs,
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Sub: Safety Training to the Drivers and Cleaners of Port users

Ref: Safety Training Programs for "Drivers and Cleaners of Vehicles
of Port Users" scheduled during the quarter of January to
March, 2024.
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Safety Training programs for the Drivers and Cleaners of vehicles plyrng
in Mumbai Port area were regularly arranged in recent past at the Fon
Management Training Centre (PMTC), MbPA and during the quarter of
January 2024 to March 2024 on 23.07.2024, O2.O2.2O24, 16.02.2024.
ot.03.2024 &, 24.03.2024.

2. ' Intimation for arrangement of abovesaid programmes were
communicated to Transporters and others concerned with a request to send
nominations of their Drivers and Cleaners for attending the training
programme. The issue was followed up regularly with Shipping Agents,
Transporters etc. However, there is no response by the Transporters for
deployment of their Drivers / Cleaners for the abovesaid safety training
programmes.

3. The abovesaid issue of non-response for training programmes v/as
discussed in a few meetings of Safety Committee of MbPA. The Chairman of
Safety Committee had impressed during the said meetings that the Drivers
and Cleaners plying the vehicles in Docks should undergo safety training.
Also, during the last meeting of Safety Committee for Port of Mumbai held on
7.3.2024, it was again informed that despitrarrangement of safety training
programme by Safety Ce11, there is no response for such training programme
from Transporters concerned. Hence, it was directed in the Safety Committee
meeting that Dock Entry Permit should be issued to only those Drivers and
Cleaners who have undergone safety training.

4. In view of the above, it has been decided that Vehicle Dock Entry
Permits will be issued, only to Drivers and Cleaners who have undergone
safety training and on submission of Certificate for the same. This will be
implemented w.e.f . 1,8.2024.

5. In the meanwhile, it is once again requested to depute your Drivers and
Cleaners to the Port Management Training Centre (PMTC), 2.d floor Bhandar
Bhavan, Mazgaon (Tel no. 022-66566443) for safety training programme
arranged by Safety Cell, MbPA. You may liaise with PMTC (022-66566443)
and Saftey Cell (Te1. No. 022-66565071, 66565078, 66565067)) for
information on schedule of safety training programmes for Drivers and
Cleaners.

6. It is requested to wide publicity to above amongst your members.give

MUMBAI PORT AUTHORITY

I


